## **RM253**

From: Matt Arend <matt.arend@yahoo.com>

**Sent:** 11/18/2024 1:36 PM

**To:** RM253

**Subject:** Meeting with Elaine Masich concerning water

Hi Council

I met with Elaine, John and Larry Masich on Monday November 11/24 to hear there water concerns. The concerns that were brought up had to do with 44 highway drainage after the two big storm that we had this summer in June. They acknowledge that this isn't a very common occurrence but it happens whenever there is a lot of rain. All the water from the gravel pit to just east of range road 3014 (Masich and Dieno's road) stays in the ditch along 44 and then dumps into Lindsey's NW 1/4 and flows through there into Masich's home 1/4 and then dead ends on Masichs 1/2. There are culverts in all the approach's along the highway, two of the north/south culverts under the highway are blocked with wood and rocks. I'm not sure how the drainage is suppose to work and told them that this is probably sask highways and sask water authority jurisdiction. Going forward they're wanting to know what the next step is. I said I would pass this on to council and that Michelle or council would get back to them with some direction. Thanks

Sent from Yahoo Mail for iPhone

